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I. by the commission

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of the Second Annual Review Report of the Colorado Performance Assurance Plan (CPAP) filed by Staff of the Public Utilities Commission (Staff) on May 27, 2008. In this Report, Staff provides its comments and recommendations for changes to the CPAP, pursuant to section 18.0.

2. Section 18.6 outlines the items which are required to be examined during the annual reviews, including, in summary:  

1) The refining, shifting the relative weighing of, deleting, and adding new Performance Indicator Definitions (PIDs). 

2) With the exception of the areas specifically identified in Section 18.7 as eligible for review only at the three-year and six-year reviews, any other part of the CPAP is eligible for review during the annual CPAP review. 

3) Any PID that continues to trigger a payment escalation for six months or more shall automatically be reviewed during an annual review, in order to determine if there are issues with that PID, such as poor definition, that need to be addressed.

3. Staff has provided summary information for the year 2007, including the total payment amount and the number of Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLECs) that have opted-in to the CPAP.  In addition, Staff has provided three recommendations for changes to the language of the CPAP.  These recommendations are:  1) a review and change of Performance Indicator Definitions that contain a reference to EDI (Electronic Data Interface), as Qwest Corporation (Qwest) eliminated the EDI interface in October of 2007 and replaced it with an XML interface; 2) a correction to Table 2 of the CPAP concerning variance factors; and 3) the addition of  language to section 16.3.1 to eliminate the need for individual Commission CPAP orders to specify that changes apply to existing interconnection agreements without the need to file amendments.

4. In this decision, we set a date for comments on this annual review to be filed by any party, including Qwest, to this docket. We will allow parties approximately two weeks, or until June 20, 2008 to file comments on the conclusions and proposals reached in Staff’s annual review report, and comments on how the Commission should proceed.

II. order

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. Comments on the Staff of the Commission’s Second Annual Review Report shall be filed by June 20, 2008. 

2. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
June 4, 2008.

	(S E A L)

[image: image1.png]



ATTEST: A TRUE COPY


[image: image2.wmf] 

 

 


Doug Dean, 
Director
	THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO


RON BINZ
________________________________


JAMES K. TARPEY
________________________________



MATT BAKER
________________________________

Commissioners




G:\oRDER\C08-0567_02M-259T.doc:SRS






3

_1219490348.doc
[image: image1.png]Lo




[image: image2.png]





 












